

National Society Daughters of the American Revolution

OFFICE OF THE RECORDING SECRETARY GENERAL

Washington, DC 20006-5303 * Phone

* Fax

February 10, 2024

VIA E-MAIL

On behalf of the National Society, we thank the Nevada Sagebrush Chapter and the endorsing Chapters for the submission of proposed bylaw amendments.

Following the Rules of Procedure, the Bylaws Committee considered the proposals, prepared appropriate language for each proposal, and submitted them to the Executive Committee for consideration. Following review and recommendation by the Executive Committee, the proposed bylaws amendments were presented to the National Board of Management at its February meeting.

The National Board of Management, in a ballot vote on Saturday, February 10, 2024, found the proposed amendments not to be suitable subject matter for inclusion in the bylaws and not to be in the best interests of the Society. The Board rejected the proposed amendments in their entirety. The proposed amendments will not be forwarded to the 133rd Continental Congress.

We expect the minutes of the meeting to be available on the DAR Members' Website in the days ahead.

Thank you again for your proposals.

Sincerely,

Lanabeth Horgen

Recording Secretary General, NSDAR

Lanapale Horsen 16